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New Lake Entrance Road and Pioneer Drive 
additional left turn lane – utility investigation work 
from 16 April  
 

 

April 2025  

 
Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and 
pays respect to Elders past and present. 

What work are we doing?  
Initial utility investigations have shown additional 
work needs to be carried out as part of the 
planning for an additional left turn lane on the 
southern approach to the roundabout at New 
Lake Entrance Road and Pioneer Drive at Oak 
Flats.   

Transport for NSW will carry out additional 
investigations while work to prepare a 
submissions report following consultation in 
September 2024 is being finalised.  

Once investigations are completed, the 
submissions report will be released. This is 
expected to be in late 2025.  

As part of the utility investigations, we will be 
drilling the pavement around the intersection of 
New Lake Entrance Road and Pioneer Drive at 
Oak Flats on Wednesday 16 April and Thursday 
17 April, between 7pm and 5am, weather 
permitting. This will help us understand where 
utilities are located underground. 

Timing of construction is yet to be confirmed. 

How will this work affect you? 
There will be temporary impacts to residents and 
motorists while we carry out this work.  

You may notice: 

• workers and vehicles 
• traffic controllers and signage 
• lane closures and reduced speed limits 
• noise from machinery and equipment. 

We will make every effort to minimise our 
impacts and complete this work as quickly as 
possible. 

Traffic impacts  
During work, single lane closures, traffic control 
and a reduced speed limit of 40 km/h will be in 
place for the safety of workers and road users. 

Road users are advised to allow five minutes’ 
additional travel time, drive to the conditions, and 
follow the directions of signs and traffic control.  

Access to residences will be maintained at all 
times during work. 

For the latest traffic updates, you can call  
132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live 
Traffic NSW App. 

Contact us 
If you have any questions or would like more 
information, please contact the project team: 

  0427 876 273 

   southprojects@transport.nsw.gov.au  

  transport.nsw.gov.au 

If you need help understanding this information, 
please contact the Translating and Interpreting 
Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on     
0427 876 273. 
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Location of work area 

 
 


